City of Hebron Estates Minutes
City Community Center
May 3, 2011
7:00 p.m.

-esent: Mayor Clark, Commissioners Forshee, Allen, Merrifield, Clerk Picheo, Tom Barr from the Pioneer News, Mayor
Hatcher, Magistrate Laswell, Chief Reynolds and 3 guests.

Police Update: Chief Reynolds explained about a domestic dispute on Garden Court and asked the residents to contact dispatch
if you ever have any emergency.

Minutes: Motion to approve the March 1, 2011 minutes was made by Comm. Forshee and seconded by Comm. Merrifield,;
Passed 3/0.

Motion to approve the April 11, 2011 special meeting minutes was made by Comm. Forshee and seconded by Comm. Allen;
Passed 3/0.

Budget: A copy of the monthly budget statement was handed out and reviewed. Motion was made to set as side April’s budget
due to $800 Enforcement amount; was made by Comm. Forshee and seconded by Comm. Allen; Passed 3/0.

Old Business: Mayor Clark gave an update on the drain at the bank. Mayor Clark explained that he talked to the department of
highway and they told the mayor that it is not their responsibility.

Atty. Edison gave an update on the smoking ban. He explained that several cities have joined together to question the Board of
Health. As of now the proposal is on hold until August 2011.

New Business:

Mayor Clark led a discussion on the proposed cell tower text amendment. The amendment will regulate where cell towers can
built. The council agreed to hold a meeting to discuss. A motion to hold a meeting for the residents to discuss the text

amendment regarding cell towers for Tuesday, June 7™ at 6:45 pm was made by Comm. Forshee and seconded by Comm. Allen;

passed 3/0.

Atty. Edison read the 1* reading of Ordinance 2011-01 Budget for July1, 2011 — June 30, 2012.
Mayor Clark reminded the residents of the city wide yard sale on May 14™.

A guest spoke up about several skids behind the old Quality Lawn Building. The council listened but explained that there are no
ordinances that address the issue since it is behind the building.

A guest asked if the city could have the police patrol around the new house that is being built on East Hebron Lane. Mayor
Clark stated that he was planning on asking them to keep an eye out.

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 pm was made by Comm. Merrifield and seconded by Comm. Aller; Passed 3/0.



